
13 February 2018 

STATE SERVICES COMMISSION 

Te Komihana O Nga Tari Kawanatanga 

Dear 

Official information request - University of Otago Vice Chancellor's role re-size 

Our ref: 2017/0177 

I refer to your official information request dated 15 December 2017 for: 

"all of the correspondence between Otago University or its representatives and the 
State Services Commission pertaining to the decision to re-size the Vice 
Chancellor's role. 

Please release any reports or briefings prepared by either the State Services 
Commission or the Otago University (as furnished to the commission) that 
supported the decision to resize the Otago University Vice Chancellor role". 

Background 

Conditions of employment for Crown entity chief executives (CE) are set by the Board 
following consultation with the State Services Commissioner (the Commissioner). Under 
the State Sector Act 1988, Tertiary Education Institutions (TEis) are required to obtain the 
concurrence of the Commissioner before agreeing to the conditions with the CE. 

In order to establish an appropriate remuneration level for a particular role, Crown entity 
boards provide SSC with a job evaluation, undertaken by an independent consultant. The 
Commissioner uses this job evaluation to establish a total remuneration range for the role 
informed by market information. From time to time CE roles change with additional 
responsibilities added. In these situations, boards will often have the roles re-evaluated 
and SSC will consider this information during the consultation process. 

Please refer to SSC's website (https://www.ssc.govt.nz/crown-entity-chief-executives­
terms-conditions) 'for further information on the Commissioner's role and the policy for CE 
remuneration. Note the disclosure of remuneration paid to Public Service and State sector 
senior staff (http://www.ssc.govt.nz/senior-pay-report). 

Information being released 

Please find enclosed the following documents that fall within scope of your request: 

Item Date Document Description 

1 8 August 2016 Email 

2 8 August 2016 Email 

Attached letter 

3 4 August 2016 Email 

2310459_ 1.docx 

Decision 

Withheld in part 

Withheld in part 

Withheld in full (not relevant to the request) 

Withheld in part 
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